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To the Parliament Committee,


I am writing this email on behalf of myself & my family to express our outright rejection of the 
proposed “Public Health and Other Legislation (Extension of Expiring Provisions) Amendment Bill 
2022”, specifically with concern to the current vaccine mandates potentially being extended for 
up to a further 6 months, as per recent comments made to the media by QLD Chief Health 
Officer, Dr. John Gerrard.


My husband David & I have been married for 18 years, and have 2 children together. We are both 
veteran hospitality professionals, having worked in the industry for over 20+ years - my husband as 
a sole trading musician, and myself as a food, beverage & gaming attendant, working within 2 
separate positions (a hotel, and a tavern) as of late last year.


However, we have since become unwilling victims to the QLD vaccine mandates which were 
introduced on Dec 17th 2021 under the extended State of Emergency bill, and we are now both 
stood down & unemployed. This is a result of us both continually upholding the right to keep our 
medical health information private, as per our rights detailed in the Australian Privacy Act 1988. 


Consequently, as a result of overzealous government action, we have both lost our long term 
careers, and with that, the means to financially support ourselves and live properly.


For the past nearly 3 months we have been struggling financially with zero work income. We are 
both healthy and willing to work, however our attempts at securing alternative employment have 
been continually unsuccessful, because advertising employers within our industry of expertise will 
not hire us unless we choose to surrender our private health information to them, as per the QLD 
government’s demands. With Jobseeker payments now being our only means to financially 
survive, 85% of which goes toward paying our weekly rent (which has recently increased 
significantly due to the current rental shortage situation in QLD) whilst the remainder leaves us with 
very little to buy food with, fuel, pay our household bills, or adequately provide for our two children, 
including for our son’s educational needs - I currently cannot afford to pay his school fees, let alone 
cover the costs of the resources and stationary required for his lessons. 


Quite frankly, thanks to the QLD government continually refusing to respect our fundamental right 
to privacy, we are now financially drowning. Our mental health has also been taking a serious 
beating, both stuck at home 24/7 with no income or employment. We suffer from increasing anxiety 
and depression as a result of these ongoing entry/working restrictions, which the Palaszczuk 
government continually allege are in place to protect our “health and safety”, yet having the 
complete opposite effect on us as our mental health deteriorates.


We know we are not alone. There are tens of thousands of others around Australia at the moment 
whom have also lost their employment means for the same reasons, whether it be due to reserving 
their right to medical privacy, or their right to make a medical choice based on their own personal 
beliefs or circumstances.


As it has already been both demonstrated and proven across many countries around the world 
whom have long dropped such restrictions, vaccine mandates do not work. Statistics have shown 
that the virus has continued to spread between Australian people, regardless of their vaccination 
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